Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting – 11.06.13
Present: 
Patient Forum Members: Cynthia Rosser, Brenda Donald, Gordon Sencicle, Marion Thompson, Judith Hardy, Susan Falconer, Jackie Leach, Eileen Bryant, John Surridge, Joyce Lambert, Iris Connaughton, Steven Chapman, Linda Chapman, Ann Whittington, Linda Ridgeway, Christine Brownridge, Patricia Binsted, Moyra Carey, Colin Hampson-Evans, Hugh Axton, Carl Harris, Carole Barker, David Burton, Michael Rose, Wendy Hunt, Sue Wheeldon, Alan Prior & Janet Butcher
Dr A K Singh – GP Partner

Mrs L Betts – Practice Manager

Miss R Halpin – Assistant Practice Manager

Apologies:  Stephen Stagg, Ruth Pascoe, Heather Taylor, Alan Grinsted, Jannene Sheppard, Sara Stewart-Taylor, Mr C & Mrs A Hartley & Andrea Collyer 
1. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

None
2. Feedback from Deal Health – Mrs Donald
Mrs Donald fed back to the group the minutes of the last locality meeting she and Mrs Rosser attended on behalf of the Balmoral Surgery Patient Group.  She explained that one of the things discussed was Deal Hospital and the threat to withdraw some of the outpatient services.  She informed the group that they are currently auditing attendance at the outpatient clinics, and the number of unattended appointments.  The outcome of this audit is currently unknown.  Dr Singh advised the group to be vocal if they are against the proposed changes to Deal Hospital, but he reminded the group that if clinics are withdrawn from the hospital, they may be replaced by clinics in local surgeries if there is patient demand. 

Mrs Donald also told the group about the plans for Buckland Hospital in Dover.  She explained that this hospital will be clinic led, but will also have day beds. 

3. Plans for questionnaire for this year’s patient survey 

The practice is required to compile and distribute their annual patient questionnaire again.  Lesley gave all members a copy of a draft questionnaire that had been created as a suggested starting point, based on current issues.  She asked the members of the group to read this and give us feedback on it. If patients feel that questions should be edited or added, or if there are different areas that the questions should be directed towards we would like to know within the next week or two please.
Lesley explained that we would like to distribute the questions over the summer and that in the past members of the group have been based in the waiting room to distribute the questionnaires to patients and this works very well.  Lesley asked members to get in touch with Becky if they would be willing to help with the distribution.   The questionnaire will also be available for patients to complete online.  
4. Out of Hours services including the 111 service – Dr A K Singh
Dr Arvind Singh explained to the group that the new 111 service is now up and running. He told the group that when this service was first launched, there were problems but it is gradually improving.  One of the main problems with the service was that there were not enough call handlers, but these have now been increased.  111 is a national programme and therefore the practice has no control over this service.  The practice is able to report any concerns patients have, or any incidents where patients were not satisfied but they need to give specific details.  Dr Singh added that GPs have complained about the 111 service themselves, but this has not been listened to.  

Dr Singh informed the group that it is 111 that they need to ring to access a GP out of hours, rather than the practice.  If patients were to ring the practice, they would be told to put the handset down and dial 111, this is because 111 is a free telephone number, and if the practice telephone system automatically transferred calls to this number there would be a charge to patients.  When patients ring 111 they will have to answer a series of questions, and then they will be directed to the most appropriate medical service, which may be the out of hour’s service, or it could be a pharmacy.  If the call handler thinks that the call is urgent, they can convert the call to a 999 call.  Dr Singh emphasised to patients that 111 DOES NOT
 REPLACE 999, and patients should still ring 999 if they have a life threatening medical emergency.  The 111 service is for calls which are not life threatening, and this number can be rung 24 hours a day; it is not just for advice out of hours.  The 111 service has been introduced to try and reduce the number of calls to 999, but at the moment it seems that there have actually been more calls to 999 due to the high number of calls being converted by the 111 service.  

A member of the group asked whether or not 111 replaces NHS Direct, Dr Singh informed the group that it will do once all areas around the country have gone live with 111.
Whilst discussing the 111 service, Dr Singh told the group that most of the GPs at Balmoral Surgery continue to work for the out of hours teams at the weekend, and that the out of hours clinics are held at Deal Hospital on Saturday and Sunday mornings, and on Bank Holidays.    If patients do need to be seen at the weekend, it is possible therefore that they will see a doctor from the practice.

Dr Singh also discussed the Minor Injuries Unit (MIU) which is based at Deal Hospital.  He explained that this is open 7 days a week and in a lot of scenarios when patients have an injury rather than an illness, it is more advantageous for patients to go straight to MIU, rather than visit their GP as this team have direct access to X-Ray and a radiographer, they can make referrals to physio and they also have direct booking access to the fracture clinic.  

5. Any Other Business

i) Communication with oncology department

One of the members of the group asked whether the practice can try and obtain quicker replies from the oncology team when a patient is diagnosed with cancer.  Lesley explained that Dr Sharvill has recently met with some of the secondary care team to discuss the time communication takes to reach us.  Unfortunately, there has been a significant reduction in the secretarial support within secondary care, and therefore communication is taking longer but our concerns as a Practice have been highlighted.

ii) Ultrasound Service

Balmoral Surgery now has an ultrasound service running from the Practice.  This means that patients can have the majority of ultrasounds here in the practice.  The scans are not reported on whilst the patient is here however.  If a patient needs to have an ultrasound, their GP will make them aware that they can have their scan done in the practice if applicable.

Date of next meeting: 8th October 2013 @ 6pm

If you ever de register from the practice or wish to leave the patient forum group, we would be grateful if you could let either Becky or Lesley know.  We do not access the medical records of any of the patient forum group members and therefore we would not know if someone has de-registered from the practice, unless you inform us.
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